WOODINGTON HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
January 25, 2011, Tuesday, 6:30 p.m.

Horizon Church on Butler Road

Greenville, SC   29607

Board Members:
Present:  Richard LaCroix, Dawn Vonderbecke, and Kristine Lynch.  

Quorum of WHOA present:  Yes

Others present:  Rea Tinsley from The Associate Management Group SC, Inc. (AMG)

Woodington Homeowners Association Proceedings

· Meeting called to order at 6:45 p.m. by President Kristine Lynch.  Rea Tinsley secured signatures of those in attendance and she also circulated 2010 financials and 2011 proposed budget.
Meeting Report:


I.  Minutes from January 11, 2010, WHOA annual meeting were passed following an oral reading by the Kristine Lynch.

II. The Association members present approved the Financial Reports & the Board-endorsed Budget (presented in the form of handouts with verbal summary by Richard LaCroix):


1.  Balance sheet from 12-31-10 indicates assets of $3755.45.

2. Richard explained each line item and noted that we did go over budget on the lawn care contract due to hiring a new landscaper in 2010 in the amount of $810.00. We also went over budget on lawn care other in the amount of $2820.00 due to the new landscaping that was done at the entrance way.

3.  Budget for 2011:  $11,270. Homeowners that had over paid should have received a statement for the 2011 dues with a credit for over payment. This did deduct $280 from the 2011 budget.     

III. General items in the community were then discussed. These items included.

1. Kristine did explain that part of the community will have the streets paved by Greenville County sometime in April. The streets that are believed to be paved are Woodington Dr and Creekview Dr.

2.  She also explained that new plants were planted at the entrance way and will look much better after they have matured.
3. Holley’s were trimmed back a large amount but they do look better as they grow.

4. Due to the price of a new sign the board is putting off installing a new entrance way sign. Kristine is still getting prices for different types of signs. She is also looking at maybe doing a special assessment to cover the cost of the sign but the community will receive a notice and have a chance to vote on a special assessment if this is something the board decides to do.


IV. Election:

The following Homeowners were elected by written ballot to the WHOA Board for the 2011 term of service:

Richard LaCroix

Kristine Lynch

Dawn Vonderbecke


VI. The 2011 WHOA annual meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by community manager, Rea Tinsley.
